
  

Mother Lode Quilters’ Guild 
Newsletter 

  

PO Box 649 
Sutter Creek, CA 95685 

www.mlqgsuttercreek.org 

Remember to wear your name badge, bring  
Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of 

the Month. When it’s your turn, bring 
snacks.  

See you February 28, 2022  (In Person) 

Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each 
month and there is no meeting in December. 
Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside 
United Methodist Church in Sutter Creek. 
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From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman 
Happy New Year! 

I know, I know, it’s February already but 2021 was such a terrible year, it’s worth celebrating the 
beginning of 2022 again. The daffodils are blooming all over Sutter Creek and I take that as a good 
sign for the upcoming year.  
January saw us welcome our new MLQG Board Members. Some new, Sherry Phinney as VP and 
Carlene Drake as Treasurer and some retreads, Trudy Bauman as President and Terrie Van Scyoc 
as Secretary. Since this is a quilt show year, we look forward to working with the quilt show 
committee to make this one of our best shows ever.  
The Mother Lode Quilt Guild is off to a good start this year with 2 new members joining our ranks. 
Hopefully, this will be a continuing trend for 2022.  Sherry, our new Vice President, has some fun 
activities planned for this year, so if you know of anyone who is thinking about joining a quilt guild, 
MLQG would love to have them attend a meeting to see what we are all about. 
See you at the February guild meeting and go forth and sew! 

 
Trudy – MLQG President (again…..) 
 
  

 

 

 

 

From our MLQG Vice-President-Sherry Phinney 

I am looking forward to taking on the role of Vice Present for this new year.   I have never done 
anything like this before and welcome any ideas you might have for future guild meeting 
presentations.  I have a lot to learn but you are all so kind and helpful.  I am thankful to Carlene, our 
outgoing VP, for her warm and helpful spirit.  She has graciously accepted the invitation to present 
the information she received from a class she took.  Carlene has a wonderful handout from the 
“Precision Piecing Tips” class she attended. She will be going over these tips and hopefully 
demonstrate some of them.  I am personally trying to improve my piecing skills and am excited for 
the things she has to share.  I would also like to invite you to come ready to share your favorite 
piecing tip.  We have a wealth of knowledge and experience in our group, so don’t be shy.  Look 
forward to seeing you on February 28th.   
 



Refreshments 
Janis Beach -Mary Beth 

Porter 
 

Upcoming 
Quilt Shows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Becky Podesta 

 
$ 10,496.14 Beginning Balance 1/1/2022 
 
$       671.30 Receipts 
 
$      243.00   Expenses 
 
$ 10,924.44 Ending Balance 
 

 

 

Trudy Bauman 
Mar Douglas 

Carlene Drake 
Bunny Smith 
Suzy Morton 

 

Valley Quilt Guild 
Traditional With a Twist 
March 12 & 13 
Saturday – 10am – 5pm 
Sunday – 10 am – 4pm 
Yuba Sutter Fairgrounds 
442 Franklin Ave 
Yuba City, CA  
www.valleyquiltguild.com 
 
 

 

Manteca Quilters 
Quilt and Doll Show 
March 5 & 6 
Saturday 9am -4pm 
Sunday 9am – 3pm 
San Joaquin Co Office of Education 
Wentworth Center 
2707 Transworld Drive 
Stockton, CA 95206 
www.mantecaquilters.com 
 
 

 

http://www.mantecaquilters.com/


 

 

  

Country Store 
Heather Beers 

 

 
      First, I’m sorry I missed the first meeting of 2022.  I heard it was a great meeting.   
      We continue to work on projects and stock-up for the coming Quilt Show.  It is so exciting and I 
can’t wait. 
       If you or your husband have a dress shirt in really good condition that will not be worn again, 
please put it to the side.  I have a cute bag idea that I’m going to try and make before our next 
meeting.  If it works, I will bring a pattern.  Here’s hoping. 
     I am also hoping to put together some projects for people to make if you want them.  I would 
appreciate knowing if this is helpful or if you would rather just have patterns and ideas provided. 
     When the summer approaches consider looking through your stash and seeing what you are 
ready to give up and donate to the Country Store. 
     I’m sorry I haven’t arranged any work days but with the surge of COVID I personally can’t put 
myself out for the possible exposure.  As soon as things get better, I promise to start having work 
parties. 
     I hope everyone has/had a great Valentine’s Day.                Smiles, Heather Beers 
 

 

Upcoming Regional Events 
 

Stitches West 
March 3-6 
Safe Credit Union Convention 
Center 
1400 J Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
www. stitches.events/events/west 
 
Sacramento Quilt, Craft & Sewing 
Festival 
March 24-26 
Cal Expo  
1600 Exposition Blvd 
Sacramento, CA 95815 
www.quiltcraftandsew.com 
 

 

Membership 
Rita Maddock – Kathy Beach 

Hope everyone is enjoying the new year.  It was 
great to see everyone at our first meeting. 
We had 17 members pay their dues for the new 
year.  Dues are $30 for the year. If you still need 
to pay, checks can be made out to MLQG and 
you can bring the dues to our next meeting or 
mail them to our PO Box listed on the front of 
this newsletter. We will mail your membership 
card to you. 
 
 

 

Installation of Officers 
By 

Anelie Belden 
 
 

      

 

 

Sherry Phinney 
Vice President 

Thought of the Day 

Every experience is a stitch in the fabric of 

your character. 

Gary Clausing 
 

Trudy Bauman 
President 

Terrie Van Scyoc 

Secretary 

 Carlene Drake 

Treasurer 

 



  MOTHER LODE QUILTER'S GUILD 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

January 24th, 2022 

 
Officers present-Past President Anelie Belden, President Trudy Bauman, Past Vice President 
Carlene Drake, Vice President Sherry Phinney, Past Treasurer Becky Podesta, Treasurer Carlene 
Drake, Past Secretary Trudy Bauman and Secretary Terrie Van Scyoc. 
Members present and guests-21 members and 2 guests 
Meeting called to order at 6:25pm 
President-Past President Anelie Belden brought the meeting to order and welcomed all members 
and guests. Janis Beach moved to approve the November 2021 Minutes as printed in the newsletter 
and Bunny Smith seconded the motion. All were in favor of the motion. 
Since the November elections there has been a change in officer commitment leaving the V.P. chair 
open. Sherry Phinney has offered to take that position and Carlene Drake will fill her spot as incoming 
Secretary. A vote was taken and the change was voted in 21 for and 0 against. Mary Beth motioned to 
approve the vote and it was seconded by Bunny. 
Anelie performed the installation of new officers. 
Vice President- Sherry Phinney will work with Carlene and come up with some ideas for classes and 
guest speakers for the guild this year. 
Secretary-Past Secretary Trudy read the mail and we were sent a request for donations of items to 
be used as fund raisers for Uganda International to help girls be able to stay in school. Kathy Beach 
recommended that the guild donate one of the quilts in our Community Quilt stash to the organization 
and the members present voted unanimously to approve.  
Treasurer-Past Treasurer Becky reported an opening balance of $10496.14 and mentioned that 
membership checks would be added to this at the end of the meeting. Becky will have to have an audit 
done of the 2021 books and asked for two volunteers. Carlene and Bunny offered to help. They will 
meet before the February meeting. 
Old Business-Block party had suggested in November possibly doing another type of project than we 
have done in the past for 2022. Anelie and Dawn did some research and have offered to teach a Row-
by-Row project in a block of the month type of instruction. They have chosen a book that teaches row 
by row techniques and presented it to the members. There was a lot of interest and a sign-up sheet 
was put out. Terrie will order the books at a discounted price for members. They should be available 
to members at the February general meeting. 
New Business-Anelie introduced a new member, Ladonna Freeman to the guild. Ladonna has recently 
gone to a tech school in Texas and is certified to clean, service and repair all types of sewing machines. 
She is starting a local business. She spoke to us of her history and school experience. 
Committees 
Quilt Show-Terrie reported that the October quilt show recent update from the City of Sutter Creek is 
that they will NOT be renting out the Community Center building in 2022. We can only reserve the 
Auditorium. 
Basket theme ideas were handed out and members were told of all of the ways that they can help 
contribute to the Quilt Show. Make quilts, make or donate items to be sold at the Country Store, make 
Silent Auction items, donate basket content items and large baskets, enter the Quilt Challenge and 
Volunteer time at the show. Terrie reported that the 2022 Quilt Show is on Oct. 8th and 9th. A few 
members mentioned that some of our signs have "First Weekend in Oct" printed on them. The Quilt 
Show Committee will address this issue and have a final report on the date in February. 
Opportunity Quilt -Mar gave a report on the Opportunity Quilt visitation dates to other guilds and 
also the upcoming visiting quilts that have been scheduled. 
Sunshine-Anelie reported that Ted Maddock has suffered a heart attack and then a stroke. He is 
currently in the Bay area and Rita will be staying down there with him. 
Newsletter- Suzy requested that all newsletter articles be submitted by February 6th please.  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:36pm 

 



 

  
Show and Tell 
January 2022 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Dorothy Presnall 2/1 

Terrie Van Scyoc 2/16 



 

  

Quilt Show 
Anelie Belden 

 
 
 

I would like to encourage you to be working on your Quilt Challenge for the Quilt show.  
The inspiration for your quilt challenge will be the front cover of a magazine. Choose any magazine that 
inspires you. It could be travel, food, gardening, even quilt magazines. Use anything on the front cover 
to come up with your design. Project must be quilted. 100” Maximum perimeter. Can be smaller. This 
can be a table runner, wall hanging or small quilt. It is up to you.    Magazine should be on display with 
the quilt. 
 

 

 

 

Row by Row Quilt 
Dawn Schaaf and Anelie Belden 

Dawn and I are very excited to share the making of this quilt with the guild. If you would like to participate, 
Terrie VanScyoc can order the book for you. Don’t get too overwhelmed by the fabrics needed! Start with a 
fat quarter collection and you can add to it as you go. Or better yet, browse through your fabric stash and 
create your own collection!!  
At our meetings we will give a brief demo of the lessons being learned for each row. February will be row 1. 
Join us in learning and creating this quilt together!! If you have any questions, you can contact Dawn or 
Anelie. 
 

 

 

 



 

 

                

  

 

 


